
 

 

 
 
 

 
Maryland Board of Pharmacy 

       Kristopher Rusinko, PharmD, Board President  
       Deena Speights-Napata, M.A., Executive Director  
       4201 Patterson Avenue 
       Baltimore, MD 21215-2299  
 
 
 
 
August 20, 2024 
 
 
VIA CERTIFIED & REGULAR MAIL 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
ARTICLE # 7019 2280 0000 6569 4461 
 
CVS Pharmacy #1448 
8201 Annapolis Rd. 
New Carrollton, MD 20784 
Attn:  Ayotunde Okusolubo, R.Ph., Pharmacy Manager 
 
 RE:  Permit No.  P05282 
         Case No. 24-285 
         Notice of Deficiencies, Recommended Civil Monetary Penalty, and 
         Opportunity for Hearing 
 
 
Dear Pharmacy Manager: 
 
 The Maryland Board of Pharmacy (the “Board”) conducted an annual inspection of 
CVS Pharmacy #1448 (the “Pharmacy”) on June 8, 2023, for compliance with statutes 
and regulations governing the operation of a pharmacy.  The Board’s inspection report 
indicated that the Pharmacy was not compliant with laws relating to pharmacy technician 
registration and submission of required documentation. Specifically, the Board’s inspector 
noted two (2) technicians-in-training (Trainees A and B) on staff to perform technician 
duties beyond the six-month registration exemption period for technician trainees. In 
addition, the Pharmacy provided job duties for the two trainees which described the scope 
of practice of pharmacy technicians.  To date, Trainee A has obtained a pharmacy 
technician registration on April 8, 2024. 
  
 
I.  FINDINGS AND CONCLUSION 
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